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Dear Parents,   
                                                                                                                                                                      9th July 2019 
PLUS CLUB 
From September 2019, Plus Club will become a full part of the school and will be run by the governors of Heswall Primary 
School.  It will be known officially as Heswall Primary Pre-School but will still be referred to as Plus Club.  Plus Club 
incidently means Play and Learning Under Supervision.  The ethos of both provisions are equally matched and we are 
delighted to advise that all of the Plus Club staff will remain in their current positions and will continue to provide this 
community with fabulous early years provision. 
 
Teaching and Learning Staff for the 2019/20 academic year. 

Class Teaching Staff Support Staff 

Pre-School Mrs Evans, Mrs J Griffiths, Mrs Boswell, Mrs Jones, Mrs Lewis-Rush 

Reception Mrs Griffiths Mrs Rannard, Mrs Wright/Mrs 
Burns 

Year One Mrs Swailes (Mon - Wed) 
Miss Blair (Thurs - Fri) 

Mrs Martin 
 

Year Two Mrs Minnis Mrs Lythgoe 

Year Three Miss Milton Mrs Nolan 

Your Four Miss Dodwell 
Mrs Morton 

Mrs Payne, Mrs Almond, Mrs 
Mayers, Mrs Nobes 

Year Five  Mrs Bolton TBC 

Year Six Mrs Courtenay Mrs Clark, Mrs Burns/Mrs Wright 

 
Leaving Staff 
 
Miss Baker is moving on to the The Arches Community School in Chester after two great years at Heswall.  We thank Miss 
Baker for her amazing hardwork and attitude and she leaves with our very best wishes. 
 
Miss Parry will also be moving on this summer.  Miss Parry has had a link to the school over the last 3 years as she finished 
her final teaching placement with us and then came back to work both as a teacher and a teaching assistant just under two 
years ago.  We wish Miss Parry the very best of luck for the future. 
 
Mrs Liptrot has moved from the classroom to Chester University and will now be helping to prepare the next generation of 
teachers.  Mrs Liptrot has worked at Heswall Primary for 23 years and has taught hundreds of Heswall children during their 
Key Stage 2 years.  We send Mrs Liptrot our very best wishes for the future. 
 
Mrs Pennington will also leave this summer after a successful 20 year teaching career here at Heswall Primary.  Mrs 
Pennington has taught all Key Stage Two classes during her time here and has also been Key Stage Lead, Maths lead and 
our SENCO.  We wish Mrs Pennington the best of luck for the future. 
 
New Staff 
 
We welcome Miss Laura Milton to Heswall Primary as our new Year Three teacher.  She has recently been appointed after 
previous teaching experiences in Y6 at Woodslee Primary and Y2 at Great Meols Primary.  Miss Milton will visit the current 
Y2 class this Thursday although many of you may have met her at the school fair on Saturday. 
 
Best Wishes,   
 
Mr J Lawrenson  
Headteacher 
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